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SUBJECT:  An ordinance related to the contracting opportunities program and changing the date for the annual report, and amending Ordinance 13983, Section 3, as amended and K.C.C. 4.19.010; Ordinance 13983, Section 4, as amended, and K.C.C. 4.19.040; Ordinance 13983, Section 6, as amended, and K.C.C. 4.09.060; Ordinance 13983, Section 7, as amended, and K.C.C. 4.19.070; and Ordinance 13983, Section 9, as amended, and K.C.C. 4.19.090
SUMMARY:  

The proposed ordinance would change the due date established in code for the annual report to the Council on the Contracting Opportunities Report from May 1 to June 30. This change in due date accommodates the workload of gathering program data manually from the County’s two financial systems – ARMS and IBIS.  
BACKGROUND:

On May 17 of this year, the Government Accountability and Oversight Committee was briefed on the draft results of the Contracting Opportunities Program (COP). Full program results were not available, largely because the data must be manually extracted from King County’s two financial reporting systems – ARMS and IBIS. This is a labor intensive and time consuming process and until the new financial system is in place, getting program results by May 1 of each year is challenging. In addition, it is difficult to meet this deadline because the same staff is also preparing the Annual Apprenticeship Report which is due at the same time. Given the difficulties in meeting these reporting deadlines, the executive staff requested the Council consider amending the due date for the annual report on the Contracting Opportunities Program. At the chair’s request, this legislation was drafted to accommodate the workload of staff in preparing the report.

ANALYSIS:

The proposed legislation accomplishes two purposes. First, it changes the date for the Annual COP Report from May 1 to June 30. Second, the ordinance makes a number of technical corrections to the code recommended by the Clerk of the Council. The original legislation required insertions and footnotes by the Code Reviser to make full sentences. The technical corrections eliminate the Code Reviser’s insertions and cleans up the text. 
This legislation has been reviewed by executive staff and is supported by the Executive.
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